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Meeting Minutes
September 24, 2014
Joy Anderson, Bill Dausey, Gerry Ouillette and Justin Arbuckle were present.  Andrew Chagnon and Jeremy Deorsey were absent.  Barbara Kinney, Administrative Assistant was also present.

Mr. Arbuckle opened the meeting at 7:05PM (waiting for a quorum).
Citizen’s Forum

(Lot 2) 123 Sprague Street – Sean Mawn is looking to put a garage within 100 feet of the resource area.  The Conservation Commission (NCC) stated that a Notice of Intent (NOI) will need to be filed with an engineered plan unless the shed is modular (no poured slab), in which case a Request for Determination of Applicability (RDA) can be filed.  The NCC scheduled a site visit for Sunday, September 28, 2014 at 8:00AM.  The house is the third one on the left.
369 Douglas Road (Hutchison Building) – Emanuel Pacheco of Geisser Engineering explained that Woonsocket Glass is purchasing the building and is looking to add an additional driveway and expand the building including a loading dock.  There are wetlands at the rear of the property and the Mumford River is across the street.  The parking in the back of the building is within the 100 foot buffer zone of the wetlands and the existing building is about 19 feet within the 200 foot buffer zone of the river.  The driveway is about a 7% slope which may need retaining walls.  The runoff will flow to the detention basin that is proposed near the road.  There is a detention basin at the rear of the property, as well, which will be reshaped and all parking lot runoff will flow to it.  The NCC wants to see the details on the runoff of the driveway to the new detention basin.  The new driveway will be pitched towards the side of the driveway where the detention basin will be located.  The NCC wanted to know if there would be any impact of water onto Douglas Road or crossing Douglas Road.  This will be addressed in the submittal.  Mr. Pacheco discussed the calculations to make sure that there is no net increase to the rear detention basin.  The NCC has no major objections to the preliminary plans.  The submission of the NOI will be coming soon.
Old / New Business

(248-599) Osterman Commerce Park (Phase I) – Request for Partial Certificate of Compliance

Mr. Ouillette visited the site before the meeting and noted that there are a couple of erosion issues in the back of the building.  He stated that it is real soft back there and it looks like it has not been watered so the grass has not grown.  There is also a large pile of sand / dirt with no erosion control barrier around it.  The permanent markers have not been installed per the Order of Conditions.  Mr. Ouillette will provide the pictures he took to the NCC office.
The NCC will not issue a partial Certificate of Compliance (COC) until the permanent markers are placed, the rear bank is stabilized, and temporary erosion controls measures are installed behind the stock pile and also on the cleared portion where the new office building will be built.  The NCC recommends that the Building Inspector issue a temporary occupancy until these issues have been addressed.  The NCC also suggests to the owner that the irrigation system is repaired and is operational.  A letter will be sent to Heritage Design Group with a cc to the Building Inspector explaining the outstanding issues since there was no one at the meeting representing the owner.  They are also welcome to come to a meeting and discuss this further.

Enforcement Actions

1405 Quaker Street – Resource Area Disturbance / Violation

Melissa Fossbender, the owner, was present.  Mr. Arbuckle explained that she was asked to come to this meeting because of a complaint that the NCC received.  The NCC is concerned with the horse manure (specifically the two piles located at the drop off) contaminating the resource area(s) behind the horse paddocks.  Ms. Fossbender stated that those piles of manure have been removed and in the future the manure will be taken offsite.  She provided Ms. Kinney with her email address so Ms. Kinney can provide her with links to the horse regulations.  The Board of Health told Ms. Fossbender that she could compost on her property, but Ms. Fossbender did not realize that she could not compost in NCC regulatory areas.  Ms. Fossbender does not have town water and has two wells.
Dale Dunne of 1423 Quaker Street presented pictures and information.  He hired an environmental engineer who conducted a site visit of Mr. Dunne’s property and provided Mr. Dunne with a report.  Mr. Dunne read parts of this report to the NCC.  Mr. Dunne believes that Ms. Fossbender’s property had a wetland that was filled in and that wetland was put elsewhere.  Mr. Dunne then read the section of the report that puts the property into the Bordering Land Subject to Flooding (BLSF) category.  Mr. Arbuckle explained that this is a previously disturbed area which takes it out of the BLSF restrictions.
Mr. Fossbender stated that she knows that she needs to move the fence eight feet because it must be 25 feet off the property line.  Mr. Arbuckle explained that livestock and corrals are allowed in their jurisdictional areas (see agricultural restrictions regulations).  Mr. Dunne has issues with the proximity of his well and the air quality.  Mr. Arbuckle explained that he will need to take that up with the Board of Health (BOH).

The NCC will send the BOH a memo indicating where the NCC has defined the resource area(s) line.  The paddock is located in the buffer zone of the resource area and the resource area starts at the drop off.  Mr. Arbuckle also explained that there is a 25 foot no-disturb zone from the resource area line.  There can be no dumping, filling, etc. behind the wooden fence.
Minutes

August 20, 2014

Motion made by Mr. Dausey and seconded by Mr. Ouillette.  The NCC voted 3-0-1 (Ms. Anderson abstained) to approve the minutes of August 20, 2014 as written.
Other
The NCC members present performed administrative tasks (signed Orders, etc.) that were needed.

Motion made by Mr. Dausey and seconded by Ms. Anderson.  The NCC voted 4-0 to adjourn the meeting on or about 9:05PM.

Executive Session

MGL Chapter 30A, Section 21, #3 Litigation

Nothing for executive session at this meeting.
Respectfully submitted,



DATE APPROVED:
Barbara A. Kinney

Conservation Administrative Assistant
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